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Call to Order

Chairman Ronald Buchanan called the Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board (CSSAB) meeting to order.  

The minutes from the April 28, 2011, meeting were approved.

Two new members were introduced: Joel Bolstein and Jill Gaito.

Deputy Secretary Vince Brisini was introduced as new Deputy Secretary for Waste, Air Radiation and Remediation. Deputy Secretary Brisini made some introductory remarks.

Troy Conrad provided a program update, explaining the new reorganization and summarizing plans for development revisions to the Technical Guidance Manual and Chapter 250. He also explained the new online Registry for Environmental Covenants.

Mike Meloy commented that we should reach out to the real estate bar to encourage use of the registry for certain cases where it can be useful even when it is not legally required.    

Joel Bolstein commented that a better search feature for the registry database would be useful.

Vapor Intrusion

Annette Guiseppi-Elie reviewed Vapor Intrusion (VI) Subcommittee activities and discussed the “Vapor Intrusion Issues for Discussion” document prepared by the VI subcommittee.

Revisions to the VI guidance will focus on addressing VI for Statewide health standard (SHS) remediations and will need to address sampling issues.

There was discussion about demonstration of attainment for VI. The Department views addressing VI for SHS as a requirement on top of the SHS demonstration of attainment requirements.

Recalculated soil screening tables were discussed. Some committee members believe the new numbers are too low to be useful. There were general concerns expressed about using soil screening tables with sampling and fate and transport assumptions.

There was discussion about focusing the guidance only on occupied structures versus including potential future occupied structures. The committee reached consensus that the guidance should focus on occupied structures. Issues with future occupied structures should be addressed through the reopener process.

On the issue of VI concerns from groundwater where the groundwater meets the used aquifer MSCs, there was consensus that if the groundwater meets the used aquifer MSCs and can be used inside the occupied structure that potential VI impacts from the groundwater under the structure need not be addressed. 

Technical Guidance Manual

Discussed the proposed draft revisions to the TGM in general.  

The substance of the regulations did not change, so the technical substance of the TGM is not expected to change significantly. 

The Department intends to address the issues raised in the current questions and answers (Q&As) and then eliminate the current Q&As after the new TGM is published.

A proposal was made to form a Process Subcommittee to review the TGM and make recommendations to the Department. It was agreed that Joel Bolstein would chair the subcommittee and that Craig Robertson, Mike Meloy, and Mark Urbassik would also participate. Troy Conrad will coordinate participation from the regional office staff.

Meeting Adjourned
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